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STATE OF DELAWARE

OFFICE OF STATE TREASURER

VELDA JONES-POTTER
820 SILVER LAKE BOULEVARD, SUITE 100
PHONE:  (302) 672-6700
STATE  TREASURER
DOVER, DELAWARE  19904
FAX:  (302) 739-5635
DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

November 4, 2009
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held on Wednesday November 4, 2009 at 2:00 PM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located at 820 Silver Lake Blvd, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Member:
Velda Jones-Potter, State Treasurer and Co-Chairperson




Robert Scoglietti for Ann Visalli, Director of OMB



Mitch Crane for Karen Weldin Stewart, Insurance Commissioner




Oliver Gumbs, Member at Large 




Thomas Hurley, Member at Large

Others Present:
Nick Adams, Deputy State Treasurer




Joshua Hitchens, Financial Investment Program Specialist




Ann Marie Johnson, Deputy Attorney General



Sean Campbell, Investment Consultant, Fidelity Investments
Tim Ruggles, Senior Relationship Manager, Fidelity Investments
Gary Scheidecker, Financial Investment Program Specialist

Nick Adams called the meeting to order at 1:58 PM.  After introductions were made, the minutes from the August 25, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.
Fidelity Investment Consultant Sean Campbell provided the investment review which looks at the performance of the Plan’s funds in the core line-up.  Mr. Campbell asked if there were any questions from the council to begin.  There were no questions.  Mr. Campbell stated the U.S. economy is in the initial stages of recovery.  He further stated cash positions were historically high.  He stated trends in the market place included the concern of long-term inflation.  Tim Ruggles from Fidelity asked if the experts were predicting a V or W recovery curve.  Mr. Campbell said the recovery would be in a V shape form, but slower than the norm.  
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Nick Adams asked Tim Ruggles to discuss the number of funds in the plan, and what may be coming in the future.  Mr. Ruggles stated legislation may be coming regarding oversight of funds.  Plan Sponsors now oversee the core fund line-up.  The United States Department of Labor and the Securities Exchange Commission may have sponsors responsible for oversight of the Core, Expanded, and Brokerage Link Funds, which number 3000+.  In mid 2010, guidance will say plans are or are not responsible for all funds.  If “are”, we will see Fund Windows drop dramatically.  Bert Scoglietti  asked, what does responsibility mean?  Mr. Campbell stated that he could help us when time comes to limit core line-up.  

Mr. Campbell highlighted a few funds.  He stated the PIMCO fund did great with a 18.32% 1 year return.  He also stated the Harbor Capital fund has done well.  Regarding the Fidelity Diversified International Fund, many sponsors are watching this fund.  The fund became overweight in energy, which hurt the fund.  Also the fund performed poorly in 2008 due to being overweight in Canada and underweight in China.  The last 9 to 12 months have hurt the performance of this fund.  

With regards to the Freedom Funds, Mr. Campbell stated these funds have done well.  

Mr. Ruggles mentioned the storm on Capitol Hill regarding Target Date Funds.  He said to expect more guidance that target date funds will have targets for how much stock can be asset allocated.  
Mr. Campbell stated there were no surprises in the quarter.  There were no further questions for Mr. Campbell.  

Tim Ruggles provided a summary of the year in review.  There were no questions.  He stated that our total assets were only 10% below where they were in 2007.  He said this was amazing based on the fact there were less participants in the plan.  He stated the participation rate averaged 45% to 50%.  Mr. Scoglietti asked how rollover of sick and vacation time affected account balances.  Asked if Mr. Ruggles could get the numbers and e-mail to Josh.  He stated the account balances had risen and were 22% above average.  He also stated there was a 25% decrease in average contributions.  He advised we need to continue to educate participants.  

He stated 12% of organizations have suspended or reduced matches.  He also stated there has been a 75% increase in automatic enrollment.  He further stated more employers are getting into materialistic mode.  Velda Jones-Potter asked if this was more for existing employees or new hires.  Mr. Ruggles stated different strategies were used, and that employers were getting more aggressive.  He said you can be aggressive if there is an opt out option.  He stated 94% opt in and 6% opt out on average.  Oliver Gumbs asked how this is done.  Mr. Ruggles stated usually is a percentage of pay, for example 3%.  Some plans match this amount.  Most plans have a escalation feature of 1% annually.  Nick Adams asked Time for statistics to get to council for the next meeting.  
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Thomas Hurley asked where the state was with the match.  Velda Jones-Potter said there was no news regarding reinstating the match.  Mr. Scoglietti further stated that it would be tough to reinstate the match in the upcoming fiscal year.  

Regarding legislation, Mr. Ruggles stated the Obama Administration wants everyone to have a retirement plan.  This would include automatic IRA’s, active and passive funds, pension relief, and greater fee transparency.  
Nick Adams wanted to note that our plan assets are continuing to grow even though participation is down.  Mr. Adams asked if there were any further questions.  There were not.  

Mr. Adams made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Gumbs seconded the motion.  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

